PHIANES PHRIOTANIS COMPANY

Kansas City, Kansas April 10, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

In reply to your letter of March 31, concerning the checks donated to the Dr. Naismith Memorial Fund, it will be all right for you to send the checks at any time as the money is all deposited at the Home State Bank in Kansas City, Kansas.

We hope that this fund grows to large proportions and that a fine memorial is erected to Dr. Naismith.

Congratulations on your fine season that your basketball team had this past year.

With kindest regards, I am

Very truly yours,

Tom D. Pickell, Mgr. Philboosters

Tom Fickell

MA

TDP:MF

